Whe Carry

The Eagle Township Trustees met in regular session on 4/30/2020. The meeting was opened by Jeff Elkins. Elkins, Vanover Jr. and Anders were in attendance.

The Pledge of Alligence was said

The minutes were read and approved.

Fiscal Officer approached the board with concerns of new employee Vincent Hutchinson only having 10 hours for the month of April. At this point Mr. Elkins moves they go into executive session ORC 121.22G1 to discuss employees.

Trustees came back out of executive session. Mr. Elkins then reported that Mr. Vincent Hutchinson will not be a township employee any longer due to performance issues, to pay him for the 10 hours he worked at \$15.00 an hour.

Fiscal Officer gave the board a letter from Chillicothe Fire and Security to contact them concerning having all the fire extingusers mainteneed.

Went over culvert invoices with the board had one that was in question from last month. Mr. Elkins verified which job they were for.

## **OLD NEWS**

Elkins asked board if they were in agreement to have the Web site turned on May 11th 2020. Fiscal Officer advised trustees one thing that would be nice to have on the Website would be pictures of all the cemeteries in the township. Elkins would like an annoucement put on WKKJ letting the public know it will be available for viewing. Elkins asked trustees about putting minutes of the meeting on the Web site. Anders said lets get it up and going and see how things go before adding minutes. There will be a place for comments from the public. Mr. Elkins is going to do a training with Paint Street Productions so he can add to web site as needed.

Laura Adock gave a 3 month extension on the force account FEMA jobs.

Mr. Elkins talked with Greg Wells on Dixon Mill road. Everything was turned into Washington . Not sure whats going to happen with the project at this time. Washington isn't sure 600,000.00 is worth spending on Dixon Mill per the data that was given. What kind of hardship would it be not putting the wall up you would be have emergency services, mail carriers, and school busses that would have to go all the way around. Wells will revise and send back to Washington . Elkins said he would rather USDA take care of all bids and engineering on the job. Trustees agree.

## **NEW NEWS**

Stevens branch - Elkins talked with owner about fence sitting close to road

will need to cut fence to repair ditch/culvert. The owners said they would be willing to take down for trustees. Elkins asked the board what they thought about asking if they would take the whole fence down with it being on the right of way and it is hard for trustees to mow and plow the road. All trustees agree it would be easier if the fence was gone.

Riddle Road: Top of hill Dwight Ross moved in talking about putting in a driveway.

Mr. Elkins gave them a driveway/culvert permit to fill out. Told them they cannot fill in our ditch the permit has to be followed. Had a few signs stolen off of the road maybe riders thinking its the Jenkins trying to keep people out.

Mr. Elkins said should be getting a invoice from Wagner Rental for the trac hoe rental. Also added that there will be an extra \$1400.00 on invoice due to a accident that happened while being used . Township needs to pay for the parts to repair.

Jim was asking who was responsible for maintaining on past Riddle Road. He was asking if DNR would be willing to maintain with it being a National Trail. Mr. Elkins says no that is not how it works. Mr. Elkins said they need to take a saw and cut trees out of the road and stay off private land. Mr. Anders had people asking. Elkins told Anders anyone can maintain a unmaintained road but they can't keep people from using it.

Elkins gave driveway/culvert permit to resident on Dixon mill.

Fiscal Officer approached the Board on the upcoming Audit. Told trustees the State Auditors office (Allice) checked our Dec. 2018 and December 2019 cash books and we qualify for the Audit by the State at a cheaper cost. Mr. Vanover made a motion to have done by the state 2nd by Anders . All votes yes. Still waiting to here from UAN on the new system for training.

Fiscal Officer is working on a chart for road maintance. Fiscal officer had given Elkins forms he wanted made up before meeting for maintence records.

The following bills and payrolls were accepted:

Jeff Elkins	685.31	12556	Salary
Jack Vanover Jr.	628.51	12557	Salary
James Anders	628.08	12558	Salary
Tina Richendollar	884.49	12559	Salary
Humana	27.60	12560	life insurance
AEP	32.50	12561	electric
AEP	61.9 <b>4</b>	12562	electric
Horizon	127.22	12563	telephone
Melvin Stone	1330.67	12564	gravel
Laurelville Auto	11.04	12565	battery lugs
VCTFOA	160.00	12566	membership dues

Greenscene Jerrys do it center Detwiller Vinton County Bank McArthur Tire Smith Well Drilling	950.00 3670.0 136.54 117.01 645.00 17125.0 2186.34 31888.65 5728.24 14633.0 43305.75	12567 12568 12569 12570 12571 12572 12573 12574 12575 12576 12577	mowing culverts mattock, shovels ect. lowes/ rural king (card) tires for ton truck Riddle Road #3459 Stevensbranch #127994 Albright Rd McGee Rd # 128046 Wilt Rd #128046 Mcgee Rd. #128037
Smith Well Drilling Washington Auto	43305.75 517.84	12577 12578	<del>-</del>
Paint St Productions VCEMA Vincent Hutchinson	650.00 414.85 150.00	<del>-</del>	web page contract service road worker

Elkins told trustees to be thinking about what roads they think need chip and sealed this year for next meeting so can get things started.

Elkins advised he ordered fuel . Mr. Vanover Jr. advised the board to only use off road fuel in the equipment including the Trac hoe rented from Wagners.

Meeting Adjourned